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News from Canada 
 
Blaine Sylvester, fundraiser for Rescue Cambodia, and I have been on a tour beginning in Regina on May 14.  We will 
finish up on June 13 with an interview in Regina.  It has been a pleasure meeting so many long time and new friends.   
Many are praying for us and supporting us.  Take a look at our website.  Maybe we are still coming your way. 
 

News from Cambodia 
 
Sokthon Chhat, the Cambodian director of Rescue Cambodia and his committee of four faithful members are doing a 
great job keeping things running smoothly.   This is in spite of the fact that, in all the years since we have had the AIDS 
Centre, Orphan Homes, Grannie Houses and University Dorms, we have never been so low on funds.   Currently there 
simply is not enough money to pay staff salaries and other expenses.   
 

  

The plans were to take the children and adults to the beach for their annual 
holiday but after receiving permission from people who had donated for 
this trip, it was decided to cancel the trip and use that money for immediate 
general expenses.  
 
I believe the Lord is teaching everyone at all our centers valuable lessons of 
trust as we walk through this difficult part of our journey with Him. 

  

No matter what our financial may be, we will NEVER say “No” to a child who needs us.  Recently a little boy named Keow 
came to our AIDS Cener with his mother who had AIDS and T.B. and was very sick.  She passed away shortly after arriving 
and now Keow is on the lap of his new Mom, surrounded by a big family of boys who love him.  Thirteen year old Channa 
and her siblings arrived at Place of Rescue 2 a few weeks ago.  She had been living in a remote army camp in northeast 
Cambodia.  About 5 years ago her soldier father was killed by a land mine.  Last year her mother died of malaria.  The 
children continued to live at the camp but were not well loved.  They arrived at Place of Rescue a few weeks ago, 
malnourished and traumatized.  Worst of all, Channa had been raped by a soldier or perhaps more than one!  Channa and 
her siblings are now in a safe place and healing has begun. 
 
Thank you so much for your prayers and support. 
Marie Ens, for all of us at Rescue Cambodia. 
 

 
 


